
 

The VISITOR 
Monthly Newsletter of Immanuel Lutheran Church 

Our Mission,          

as disciples of Jesus,   

is to commit     

ourselves to making 

Christ known 

through  

worship,    service,     

outreach,  learning 

and  

loving one another. 

3184 Church Street, PO Box 739, Manchester, MD 21102 

From The Pastor’s Desk…. 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
During most of May, we have enjoyed worshipping in-person and sharing Holy Communion 
in a beautiful natural setting at Thomas Tree Farm. We anticipate returning to in-person 
worship in our sanctuary beginning Sunday, June 6th, following the next Planning Committee 
meeting on June 1st. We will announce the starting date and the full worship schedule once 
the committee has met. 
 
We have been on quite a journey these past 14 months. When the pandemic hit, we adapted 
almost immediately, becoming an online church and developing a food distribution ministry 
with many neighborhood partners that continues to serve all who come for help. Although the 
pandemic is not over yet, we can begin to look beyond it and wonder what God has in mind 
for us in the months and years ahead. Here are some questions for us to consider and hold in 
prayer. 

CHURCH MESSAGES 
Let Pastor Charlie know if you want to be added to the list to receive his weekly emails. 

Will we continue to offer online worship and Bible study once we can all 
gather safely in person? 

How will we build on the new neighborhood partnerships that have developed 
since we started our food distribution ministry? What new ways of reaching 
out with our neighbors to serve those in need may grow from this? 

Once we all can gather without masks or distancing, how will we come 
together to rebuild and deepen our sense of community?  

How will we seek to draw others into God’s family at Immanuel? 

In a world that has become increasingly fractured by personal and political 
differences during this pandemic, how will we seek to mend what is broken 
and work toward peace and reconciliation in our congregation, our 
communities and beyond? 

What questions come to your mind as you look toward your future and the 
future of Immanuel? 

The task before us may be daunting, but we can trust Jesus’ promise to be with us through all 
of it. The God who has brought us this far will bring us the rest of the way. “Remember, I am 
with you always, to the end of the age.” (Matthew 28:20) 
 
      Yours in Christ’s Love, 
       Pastor Charlie Marshall 

     pastorc@ielcmd.org 
     443-821-7004 (Home) 
     443-854-2394 (Cell, ok to text)  
  
     Please feel free to call, text or email me any time.  
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DEATHS 
Fred Boog 
Jay Gorelick, husband of Katherine 
Deborah May 
Shirley Norman, family friend of Rachel Murphy 

Ruth Shilke, sister of Susan Yingling's godmother  
Janet Patterson, sister of Jean Arbaugh 
Dean Krebs, cousin of Pam Miller 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 
In 2010 we had our last professional church pictorial directory, to celebrate our 250th anniversary. Our congregation 
has changed a lot since then, and it’s time for a new directory to reflect those changes. On Monday, Sept. 20 and 
Tuesday, Sept. 21 from 2:00–8:30PM a photographer  will be here from RE:MEMBER Church Directories to 
take your picture in a COVID-safe setting following all public health protocols. Mark Your Calendars now and plan to 
be part of our 2021 directory. More information to follow. Our coordinator is Debbie Mace.  

CONGRATULATIONS! 
We rejoice with: 

  

Linda Black on the birth of her great-great granddaughter, 
Kinsley Lynn Spires, born on May 7. 
 

Bobby and Susan Yingling on the birth of their grandson, 
Max Michael, born on May 11 to Michael and Lindsay. 
 

Heidi and John Hess on the birth of their grandson,  
Luke William Hess to Patr ick and Kim Hess on May 11.  

ZOOM WORSHIP & BIBLE STUDY SCHEDULE  
The events listed below are held on Zoom.   

We do not post the zoom login information online.  Please contact Pastor Charlie or the church office to get details.  

 
Saturday Evening Worship: 5:00pm  

  
 

Sunday Morning Worship: 9:00am followed by   
Dwelling in the Word Bible Study 

  
 

Tuesday Afternoon Bible Study: Tuesdays at 3:00pm  
  

QUILT 
I am happy to announce that the 2020 quilt 
is complete. New members that joined our 
church between 2010 and 2020 have a 
house with their names displayed.  Stop in 
and view the new quilt during regular 
office hours.  ~Audrey Shaffer 

Joe Fleck, jpflecksr@gmail.com, 410-848-5919 

The special offering collected for June supports NESAP. 
 

Northeast Social Action Program (NESAP) is a Christian nonprofit organization that has served residents in need in 
Carroll County and parts of Baltimore County, MD, since 1984. Our services include financial assistance (for rent, fuel, 

utilities, transportation, and medical bills), as well as food, clothing, school supplies and Christmas assistance.  
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We continue the daily readings we share with others in our  DE/MD Synod.  The online Bible Study will continue at 
www.facebook.com/groups/demdreads/. Email pastorc@ielcmd.org  to receive the daily reflection via email. 

PASTOR’S JUNE BIBLE CHALLENGE  
Moravian Daily Texts  www.moravian.org/the-daily-texts 

6/1 Ps 71:1-8 Prov 24 2 Cor 6:3-18 
6/2 Ps 71:9–18a Prov 25 2 Cor 7:1–13a 
6/3 Ps 71:18b–24 Prov 26 2 Cor 7:13b–8:9 
6/4 Ps 72:1–11 Prov 27 2 Cor 8:10–21 
6/5 Ps 72:12–20 Prov 28 2 Cor 8:22–9:9 
6/6 Holy Trinity   
6/7 Ps 73:1–12 Prov 29 2 Cor 9:10–10:6 
6/8 Ps 73:13–20 Prov 30 2 Cor 10:7–18 
6/9 Ps 73:21–28 Prov 31 2 Cor 11:1–11 
6/10 Ps 74:1–9 Eccles1:1–3:8 2 Cor 11:12–15 
6/11 Ps 74:10–17 Eccles 3:9–5:20 2 Cor 11:16–33 
6/12 Ps 74:18–23 Eccles6:1–7:14 2 Cor 12:1–13 
6/13 Second Sunday after Pentecost   
6/14 Ps 75 Eccles7:15–9:18 2 Cor 12:14–13:4 
6/15 Ps 76 Eccles10:1–12:14 2 Cor 13:5–13 

6/16 Ps 77:1–9 Song 1:1–2:7 Gal 1:1–12 
6/17 Ps 77:10–15 Song 2:8–4:16 Gal 1:13–24 
6/18 Ps 77:16–20 Song 5,6 Gal 2:1–14 
6/19 Ps 78:1–8 Song 7,8 Gal 2:15–3:5 
6/20 Third Sunday after Pentecost   
6/21 Ps 78:9–16 Isa 1 Gal 3:6–18 
6/22 Ps 78:17–31 Isa 2:1–4:1 Gal 3:19–29 
6/23 Ps 78:32–39 Isa 4:2–5:30 Gal 4:1–16 
6/24 Ps 78:40–55 Isa 6,7 Gal 4:17–27 
6/25 Ps 78:56–64 Isa 8:1–9:7 Gal 4:28–5:6 
6/26 Ps 78:65–72 Isa 9:8–10:11 Gal 5:7–18 
6/27 Fourth Sunday after Pentecost   
6/28 Ps 79:1–8 Isa 10:12–11:9 Gal 5:19–6:5 
6/29 Ps 79:9–13 Isa 11:10–13:22 Gal 6:6–18 
6/30 Ps 80:1–7 Isa 14 Eph 1:1–10  

BLOOD DRIVE 
We will again be hosting a Blood Drive for the American Red Cross on June 
22nd.    Please mark your calendars and donate to this wonderful cause.   To make 
an appointment call 1-800-redcross or go to their website at www.redcross.org. 
 

TABLE OF GRACE 
Our next Table Of Grace is June 29th. 

Chair:  Deb Hebrank, 410-952-3320   Members: Debbie Bowdoin; Rhonda Kiler 

Chair: Rhonda Kiler, 410-239-7028, kkiler@comcast.net Members:  Deb Hebrank,  Brittany Pomales, Brenda Wulforst 

The Fellowship Committee celebrated Mother’s Day in an unusual way this year.  Due to rain that day we were 
unable to celebrate at Wayne and Jean Thomas’ Tree Farm.  So since we were rained out we went with handing out 
our Mother’s Day coffee hour at Immanuel  Lutheran.  Pastor Charlie joined us and handed out the gift bags and 
baked goods with Deb Hebrank.    We had some Moms bring their mothers with them that day.   It was so nice to be 
at Immanuel greeting the people who came by to  celebrate Mother’s Day. 
After giving to those who came by that morning, we still had a lot of gift bags left over.  We delivered the rest of our 
remaining gifts and baked goods to the residents at Hampstead School.  The residents were so very happy to have 
gifts and food for Mother’s Day.   
 

Going forward it may be nice to have a day to do something for residents at different facilities in the community.   
 

Thanks to Pastor Charlie and Norm for helping out that day. Also for the support of our Fellowship Committee. 
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TUESDAY AFTERNOON BIBLE STUDY: TOUGH QUESTIONS 
Tuesdays at 3pm beginning June 1 on Zoom:  

https://zoom.us/j/305920639?pwd=L1RVd2RSMXhDWXVZVGtmVzhKQTdCQT09  
Check the Zoom Schedule on page 2 for complete login information. 

"Tough Questions" will explore how the Bible speaks to hot-button issues in today’s world, such as racism / racial 
justice; immigration / border security; the Israeli-Palestinian conflict / international relations; abortion; LGBTQ rights; 
women’s rights; law & order and policing; economic justice (socialism / capitalism / care for the poor); gun violence / 
gun control; drug use; responding to past injustice (“cancel culture”). All are welcome to join us live on Zoom or listen 
to the recording later. 

ONLINE OPPORTUNITIES TO GROW IN GOD’S WORD 

DWELLING IN THE WORD: SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
Every Sunday immediately following the Sunday Worship on Zoom, please remain on Zoom for our Dwelling in the 
Word Bible study. We will read and reflect silently on the Gospel reading for the upcoming Sunday, then share our 
responses to these questions: What word or phrase grabs your attention? What questions does this Bible passage raise 
in your mind? In your own words, what might God be saying to you or to all of us through this Bible passage? Each 
session lasts about 30 minutes. 
In addition to the benefit you receive from this study, you will also be helping Pastor Charlie prepare his message for 
the following week. Thank you! 

FOOD DISTRIBUTION MINISTRY REPORT 
Our food distribution ministry is still robust, uplifted by our church members, community partners, faithful volunteers, 
and generous food and money donations. In the past month, however, we’ve seen the numbers drop.  
 
During the four week period April 17-May 11, we averaged 78 guests per week. During the previous four weeks, our 
average weekly attendance was 92 guests. Compared to last year when we fed 157 people the first week of May 2020, 
it seems evident that the people we have served are finding work, returning to their jobs, or otherwise finding 
themselves in a better place for the long term. We seem to see fewer people in need of emergency food supplies 
directly related to COVID-19, however the hardships in our community that we hear about are often heartbreaking 
stories. 
  
Our leadership team members Brenda and Pete Wulforst, Rachel Murphy, Carol Miller, and I will be meeting Tuesday 
May 18. We will be discussing and updating our current policies and procedures, especially in light of the recent 
recommendations by the CDC and Governor Hogan.  
 
On May 1, we returned to the side of the education building to distribute food, where shade and breeze can keep our 
food fresher and volunteers can be protected from the heat.  
 
We have heard no updates from Tree of Friends Foundation about their search for a new location. We continue to apply 
for $500 per month grants from the Community Foundation of Carroll County, directed to us by ToFF. 
 
As always, we are thankful to God that He has richly blessed this ministry. May the people whom we continue to serve 
experience God’s strength and comfort during these difficult times. 
 
Christine Crouch 
Food Distribution Team 

Chris Crouch, Brenda Wulforst, Pete Wulforst 
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Your church council met Tuesday, May 11 on ZOOM.  The following agenda was addressed. 
 

Old Business 

Brenda, Rachel and Pete Wulforst met via zoom with a rep from Verizon regarding securing a chrome book for 
Terry Nolan.  We will move forward. 

Meeting is scheduled for May 18 to meet with possible Web Master. 

St Vincent’s will be contacted regarding clothing drop-box. 

Audit committee scheduled to meet Thursday, May 13. 
 

New Business 

Slate of vacant council seats for 2022 forwarded to nominating committee. Five seats will be vacated. 

Council is entertaining the idea of filling a part-time Sexton position. 

The condition and care of Immanuel’s oak tree was discussed and passed to Property for feedback. 

 

President: Brenda Wulforst, brenjw1@comcast.net;  Vice President: Brittany Pomales, brittpomales1114@gmail.com 
Recording Secretary:  Sarah Marshall;  Treasurer:  Sharon Slivecky 

Immanuel’s Church Council consists of the pastor, the officers, and between 8 and 15 congregation members.  
Council members serve a three-year term and can only serve two full terms consecutively.  Your current church 
council members are listed below with their time of service information. 

President    Vice President   Recording Secretary 
Brenda Wulforst  Brittany Pomales  Sarah Marshall 
Term 2/Year 3   Term 1/Year 3   Term 1/Year 3 

Council Members   Susan Burnette Term 2/Year 2   Rhonda Kiler Term 2/Year 3 
  Connie Dattilio Term 1/Year 3   Terry Nowlin Term 1/Year 1 
  Joe Fleck  Term 2/Year 3   Jeanne Swain Term 2/Year 2 
  Debbie Hebrank Term 2/Year 3    

Chair: Audrey Shaffer  Treasurer: Sharon Slivecky, 410-790-6146, sslivecky@ielcmd.org   

Members: Garth Eckhardt, Matthew Rooney, Rachel Murphy, Frank Burnette, Norm Downes 

We were disappointed to be unable to worship at Thomas Tree Farm on Mothers’ Day services. As we continue to 
cope with staying home and safe, we must be patient until the threat of spreading COVID decreases.  
                 ~Audrey Shaffer, Finance Chair 
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Chair:  Jeanne Swain     Members:  Angie Eckhardt, Deacon Don Helfer, Jamie Rooney, Sandy Voight, Brenda Wulforst, Pete Wulforst 

YOUTH SERVICE PROJECT  
The Sunday School youth and others gathered at the church on May 14th. 
Our service project this month was beautification 
of Immanuel. We worked on weeding the gardens and mulching. Many 
thanks to Wayne Thomas for getting us the mulch. 
Also, many thanks to Tim Rill for getting the mulch up to the church for 
us and to Tim and Teri for getting there early and 
getting a head start on the weeding. Without their head start I'm not sure 
we would have been able to get it all finished. 
Pastor Charlie provided the blessing and Debbie Hebrank provided the 

pizza for this very hard working crew. Angie and I  provided other snacks and drinks. We still had some daylight left 
giving us time for a few rounds of dodge ball. 

ELCA YOUTH GATHERING FUNDRAISER  
St Paul’s ‘Mario’s Italian Restaurant’, where the kids are the servers, is our largest fundraiser for the participants 
attending the Youth Gathering.  We were not able to safely host the event as we have done in the past.  As an 
alternative, we accepted pre-orders of Baked Ziti for pickup.  The proceeds of $1,942 will help the group attend the 
2022 Youth Gathering in Minneapolis.  Thank you so much for supporting our youth! 

YOUTH GROUP ACTIVITIES 
We are sticking with 2nd Fridays, so our next gathering will be June 11th beginning at 6:00 p.m. I know things are 
looking good  and starting to open back up but we are going to stick with meeting outside. We will start with a service 
project and finish up with an ice cream sundae bar. We can have games again until we run out of daylight. Immanuel 
will be sponsoring Table of Grace on June 29th so the timing of our youth meeting will work out well for the kids to 
put together toiletry bags to be distributed on the 29th.  The next Sunday School/ youth meeting will be in September.  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
'Treasured' is the theme for VBS (July 11 - 15). Registration form is included in this newsletter.  
Early registration is appreciated so we can work on getting the proper amount of 
supplies.  And if you register by June 18, you will be entered to win a prize!   
We are planning for this to be an in person VBS but will be outside at the church.         
We are going to keep with Immanuel's tradition of providing a meal. Social ministry and 
Fellowship will provide brown bag lunches. This will most likely be set up under the oak 
tree or outside the social hall doors so we can keep everyone outside and  socially 
distanced as much as possible.   

MAR-LU-RIDGE SUMMER CAMP  
MLR has options for overnight camps for ages 6 - 17.  We are, once again, blessed with a generous offer by a member 
of Immanuel to cover this cost.  General information, safety pledge and registration forms can be found on the web 
site: www.mar-lu-ridge.org  With the limited capacity due to COVID, spaces are filling up fast (as of printing, spots  

open for Junior Camps ages 6-10, and Junior High Camp ages 11-14. *Jr High 3 girls is full).  Send completed registration 
form to Rachel at: RMurphy@IELCmd.org. You will then receive confirmation from MLR. Other mandatory forms 
(consent, emergency, contact, health, etc) sent to Mar-Lu-Ridge at least four weeks prior to your childs camp date.  

Looking forward, I am hoping that we see continued progress with the COVID-19 numbers and continue to see 
things opening up.  Hopefully that will mean that we can begin to look forward to restarting Sunday School in 
the fall. I am certainly interested in hearing your thoughts on being back in a Sunday School classroom. ~Jeanne 
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Chair: Tim Rill    Members:  Frank Burnette, Terry Nowlin (Council Rep), Bobby Yingling 

Property scheduled the spring maintenance 
for shutting down the boiler and getting the 
air conditioning ready to go.  

We are working on the 3 areas needing 
work after the boiler inspection. We have 
our HVAC contractor doing two items and 
Tim Kyle, electrician will do the third. 
While at church, he will also look at the 
lights in the old library room and the blue 
room used by the Food Pantry. The lights 
have bulb and connection issues. 

Property brought the trailer of mulch on 
Friday May 14th so the youth group weeded 
and mulched around the church. This is 
mulch that Wayne Thomas donated to the 
group. 

Arbor Care met with property at the church 
on May 25th. They looked at the Oak Tree 
and advised on the  current condition of the 
tree. On-going maintenance of the tree will 
be discussed and a contract reviewed. 

The bathrooms in the social hall will be 
worked on by Alford Plumbing.  New 
manual faucets will be put in both 
bathrooms. This will save tremendously on 
water use. The heater units under each sink , 
for warm water,  will also be checked. 

Susan Burnette,  sb31220@gmail.com, Chairman 

Jerry Hoffman, Organist/Choir Director; Jacob Ziegler, Saturday Evening Pianist; Pete Wulforst, Children’s Choir; Linda Calhoun, Hymn Sing;  

Judy Bixler, Saturday Evening Service; Ashley Burnette, Acolytes; Wayne Thomas, Adult  & Luther Men; Sandy Voight, Altar Guild 

PLANNING COMMITTEE UPDATE 
Many CDC and Maryland Covid19 restrictions have slowly been lifted. During the month of May, the planning 
committee recommended that we again gather for Outdoor Worship on Sunday mornings @ 10:45am at Thomas Tree 
Farm. As of this writing, In-Person Worship has been planned to begin in the church sanctuary on Sunday, June 6th 
(time TBD).  Zoom Worship Services will remain in effect for Saturdays @ 5pm and Sundays @ 9am. The planning 
committee will meet on Tuesday, June 1st, to finalize plans for the In-Person Worship Services for June and beyond ! 

APRIL WORSHIP  

ATTENDANCES (ZOOM) 
APRIL 2021 WORSHIP  ATTENDANCES (ZOOM) 
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LOOKING AHEAD by WEEKEND** 
 

Weekend, June 5-6 
 Zoom Worship, Saturday @ 5pm  
 Zoom Worship, Sunday @ 9am 
 In-Person Sunday Worship @ TBD 
Weekend, June 12-13 
 Zoom Worship, Saturday @ 5pm 
 Zoom Worship, Sunday @ 9am 
 In-Person Sunday Worship @ TBD 
Weekend, June 19-20 
 Zoom Worship, Saturday @ 5pm 
 Zoom Worship, Sunday @ 9am 
 In-Person Sunday Worship @ TBD 
Weekend, June 26-27 
 Zoom Worship, Saturday @ 5pm 
 Zoom Worship, Sunday @ 9am 
 In-Person Sunday Worship @ TBD 
Weekend, July 3-4  
 Zoom Worship, Saturday @ 5pm 
 Zoom Worship, Sunday @ 9am 
 In-Person Sunday Worship @ TBD 

** Subject to change depending on the COVID statistics and local/state guidelines ** 

PROPOSED JUNE LECTORS** 
Please contact Susan Burnette to volunteer as a Sunday Zoom Lector. 

June  
Dates 

Saturday 5pm 
Zoom Lector 

Sunday 9am 
Zoom Lector 

In-Person 
Sanctuary Lector 

  5 – 6 Jeanne Swain Andy Kiler Susan Burnette 

12 – 13 Judy Bixler Bob Nicoll Sandy Voight 

19 – 20 Linda Black TBD * Matthew Rooney 

26 – 27 Sarah Marshall TBD * Joe Fleck 

THANK YOU! 
Thank you to everyone who have volunteered 
as a Lector at our Worship Services!   
Please know that YOU are  appreciated!!   
Thank you! ~Susan 

RED, WHITE and BLUE WEEKEND 
The Fourth of July falls on a Sunday, this year. Let’s celebrate with our annual Red, White and Blue Weekend 
Services, July 3rd-4th, by singing and enjoying our favorite patriotic hymns. Remember to wear your patriotic colors!!  
Happy Birthday, AMERICA! 

Paul and Connie Dattilio   June  6 
Terry and Bernadette Nowlin  June 13 
Ken and Rhonda Kiler   June 25 

ANNIVERSARIES 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 
If you or a family member’s birthday or wedding anniversary is not listed…contact Susan Burnette. 

David Mace     
Pearl Moffitt     
Tim Wenzel     
Sharon Martin     
Tanner Eckhardt    
Paula Leonard     
Bernadette Nowlin    
Caroline Grady     
Virginia Barron    
Nancy Little     
Lacey-Leigh Headley  

Brian Miller     
Gulia Vandergucht    
Carolyn Kittelberger    
Steve Mace     
Willis Kiler     
Charlotte Lopata    
Lilly Lopata     
Kelley Day     
Jeanne Swain     
Charles Frase     
Luke Robinson     

Delores Whitehead    
Brenda Wulforst    
Dawn Burris     
Angie Eckhardt    
Linda Schmidt     
Bart Walder     

BIRTHDAYS 
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LECTIONARY 
SERIES 

CONTINUES ... 
 

For your Home Bible Study. 
Join us as we read through 

the month of June. 

Week of: First Reading Psalm Second Reading Gospel 

 May 31 ~ June 6 
Pentecost 2 

Genesis 
3:8-15 

Psalm 
130 

2 Corinthians 
4:13 - 5:1 

Mark 
3:20-35 

          

June 7 ~ 13 
Pentecost 3 

Ezekiel 
17:22-24 

Psalm 
92:1-4,12-15 

2 Corinthians 
5:6-17 

Mark 
4:26-34 

          

June 14 ~ 20 
Pentecost 4 

Job 
38:1-11 

Psalm 
107:1-3,23-32 

2 Corinthians 
6:1-13 

Mark 
4:35-41 

          

June 21 ~ 27 
Pentecost 5 

Lamentations 
3:22-33 

Psalm 
30 

2 Corinthians 
8:7-15 

Mark 
5:21-43 

ALTAR VASES ~ CENTER 
ARRANGEMENTS ~ 

LESSONS and PRAYERS 
Fresh seasonal flowers enhance the 
altar adding beauty and color. 
Starting in June, Flower/Bulletin 
Sponsorships will again be offered 
for In-Person Worship Services.  
 
The 2021 Flower Chart is posted in 
the office hallway for sign-up. FYI:  
dates of June 5-6, 12-13 and 19-20 
have already been reserved. 
Sponsorship forms and envelopes are 
posted on the bulletin board. For your 
convenience, a sponsorship form is 
included here. Your written 
sponsorship information, with 
payment, must be received by 12 
noon of the Wednesday prior to your 
reserved date, in order, to insure its 
inclusion for each weekend bulletin.  
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Register by  
June 18  

to be entered  
in a prize drawing 


